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               October 13, 2017
Dear Kindergarten Families,

Greetings! We have had a fun week enjoying all of the beautiful signs of Fall that are around us. 

· We worked on a leaf Rhyming Tree, finding pairs of rhyming words and gluing them on pairs of leaves.

· We colored fall trees and put leaf stickers on to match the number on the trees.

· We explored the parts of a tree at our science table. We looked at different types of leaves, pinecones, acorns, and bark. We sorted the leaves and pinecones by shape and color. What fun!

· Our classroom went on a leaf walk and learned the names of some of the trees around our school. We visited a maple tree, an oak tree, a sumac tree (or burning bush), a pine tree, a linden tree (which has heart shaped leaves), and a cedar tree. We had fun learning about each type of tree and collecting samples from them.  We noticed the bark of the tree, the shape of its leaves, the trees age, and much more! We also talked about how evergreen trees (like the pine and cedar) are always green. These trees are a symbol of God’s never ending love for us at Christmas time. 

· After our leaf walk, we made our own Tree Identification books with the samples we collected on our leaf walk. 
· We continue to practice writing numbers and used our Math tubs to build groups using these numbers. 

· We learned about Christopher Columbus and created a project to show his journey across the ocean.

· We finished our Superkid book Golly and began Alf.  Please continue to work on the homework we are sending home that include handwriting and phonics to reinforce what we are working on in the classroom!

· We learned about the Rosary and all of the special prayers that go along with it.  Stop by and see our hallway rosary that all of the K5 students created outside our classroom!

Reminder:  all parents are required to sign-in at the school office and wear a Visitor’s Badge when going to the classrooms, or even just entering the Primary hallway.  This includes 8:10 a.m.
Important Dates: 

October 17th – Schuster’s Farm Field Trip

October 25th - All School Mass

October 26th and 27th – No School 

Monday, October 31st, will be our Halloween celebration in Kindergarten. Please send your child to school in his or her costume. The traditional Primary Halloween Parade will begin at 12:30. We will walk with a 2nd grade buddy.  The plan is that we leave school at the lobby doors and walk along the sidewalk in front of the church and the Parish Center.  We continue going south on Owen Drive, around the block to Holly Avenue, and back into school through the lobby doors.  We hope to see you along the way! 

Reminder that we do go out for recess every day.  Please have your child prepared for weather changes that may occur during the day.  Also, please make sure the extra clothing your child keeps at school is weather appropriate.
We have also been asked by the office to remind parents to call the school office by 8:15 if you child is ill.  

Have a wonderful weekend!

 Carol Albertini       Mary Curtin      
